

## **Marine Safety Information Bulletin**

Commandant U.S. Coast Guard Directorate of Marine Safety, Security & Stewardship 2100 Second Street, SW, Stop 7355 Washington, DC 20593 MSIB Number: 026/13 Date: August 7, 2013

Contact: CDR Michael Zamperini

Phone: 202-372-1230

E-Mail:Michael.B.Zamperini@uscg.mil

## Request for Comments on the Coast Guard's Consideration of Establishing a Single Officer in Charge, Marine Inspection, for All Mobile Offshore Drilling Units and Floating Outer Continental Shelf Facilities for Coast Guard District Eight

Today the U.S. Coast Guard (USCG) published a *Federal Register* notice requesting comments on a proposal to establish a single Officer in Charge, Marine Inspection (OCMI) to oversee marine inspections for all Mobile Offshore Drilling Unites and Floating Outer Continental Shelf Facilities in the Eighth Coast Guard District. Presently, the Eighth Coast Guard District has six separate OCMI offices. In this notice, the Coast Guard provides several questions for the public to consider.

The notice may be reviewed at <a href="http://www.regulations.gov">http://www.regulations.gov</a> docket number: USCG-2013-0491.

For more information, please contact Commander Michael Zamperini, U.S. Coast Guard; 202-372-1230.

-uscg-